


                                                      Town Board Minutes
[bookmark: _GoBack]				             June 14, 2016
			              			
The monthly meeting of the Torrey Town Board was held on June 14, 2016 at 56  Geneva St. and called to order by Supervisor Flynn at 7:30PM.

Present: Supervisor Patrick Flynn, Councilman; Burge Morris, Colby Petersen, Peter Martini, Lawrence Martin
 
Others present: Tim Chambers- Hwy Supt. Dwight James- Code Officer, Grant & Linda Downs

Mr. Flynn led the pledge of allegiance. 

Mr. Flynn presented the abstracts of vouchers for review.

Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd Mr. Martini that the bills on the General A & B accounts in the amount of $ 8,794.09 be paid, carried
Motion by Mr. Petersen, 2nd Mr. Morris, that the bills on the Hwy DA & DB accounts in the amount of $ 60,999.83 paid carried.

Motion by Mr. Martini, 2nd Mr. Martin to approve May minutes carried.

Mr. Flynn presented a revised Map Plan Report for proposed Water District # 1.
Public information meeting on this Water District is set for June 30, 2016 at 7 pm in the Dresden Firehouse.

Planning Board presented the 2016 Updated Comp Plan, motion by Mr. Morris 2nd Mr. Martini to set the public hearing on the 2016 Updated Comprehensive Plan for July 12, 2016 at 7:30, carried by all.

Discussion on cleanup weekend, set car tire cost at $1, truck tires at $ 5. Not accepting tractor tires. Will accept scrap iron, Sweaps program is scheduled as free help. Accepting
Electronics free, charge for wide screen and flat screen TV $10.

Discussion on minutes of May. Mr. Martin inquired about issue of pigs along the Outlet in Town of Milo. 
Mr. Petersen stated that Town of Milo Code Officer is aware of the complaint. 

Motion by Mr. Martini 2nd Mr. Martin to approve May minutes carried.

Tim Chambers gave the Highway Report. Alternator issues with mowing tractor. Shared services with Starkey and Barrington paving. 
Josh Wood and he attended highway school at Cornell last week. 
He will be hiring part time help with the cemeteries. Compensation by Workforce Development is being researched to defray Town cost of this.
Agricultural equipment is getting larger and there is a need for a 40’ wide access entrance on farm land. The Town presently does not have a culvert pipe policy and he would be willing to draft one to present at next month’s meeting.

Dwight James submitted his Code Office report. 6 Building permits issued, 4 Certificates of Compliance, 5 Site visits, 14 building progress inspections, 3 short term rentals, 1 fire insp. 195 miles.

Discussion on Yates County Legislators support of the proposed transit system project provided by the Arc of Yates.

Public Information meeting on Water District 1 June 30, 2016 at 7:00pm Dresden Fire Dept.

Brief discussion on hi speed internet cable that is being installed throughout the county.

There being no further business before the board, motion by Mr. Flynn 2nd Mr. Morris to adjourn at 8:15PM carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Betty M. Daggett







